[image: image1.jpg]SVERLAY,

LIBRARY

s
ST




Page 1
July 24, 2012

Page 5
July 24, 2012

Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
7/24/12
The meeting was called to order at 8:05.

ROLL CALL

Present:
Library District Board Members: Kay Turnbaugh, Gail Eddy, Lynda McGinley, Emily Fidelman, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon.

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty

Absent:
Jane Curtis Gazit, Larry Foster.
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

MINUTES OF June 27, 2012
Gail requested that the minutes include adding a Policy for Exclusion from the Library District to her list of proposed new policies as well as a policy on tuition reimbursements for library staff.  Lynda moved to approve the minutes with the corrections.  Gail seconded.  Unanimously approved.
REPORTS

President’s Report:

There were no questions or concerns regarding the President’s report.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

The treasurer’s report was presented and approved, with no problems to discuss, as follows:

1. As of June 31, 2012, we have approximately $18,600 in our checking account.  We have approximately $182, 000 in our Savings account, and $108,000 in our Reserve Fund.  Our Capital Fund Accounts have a balance $103,000.  

2.  Income in June was approximately $51,500 from Boulder County, approximately $150 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for June 2012 = $51.6 k.

3. June expenses totaled $68 k.  Of that, $44 k was for the bond repayment,  $13.5 k was for wages, $1.6 k for Maintenance, $2.9 k for books and materials.

4. The 2011 Audit was held on June 6, 2012.  We should receive the draft audit report by mid-July and it will be due to the state by July 31st.

Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

2011 Audit has not been received from John Cutler & Associates.  

SRP Final Program ended with a shadow play in the Community Room.  Barbara Lawlor with the Mountain-Ear did a nice article about the play and the Summer Reading Program in last week’s edition.  Anna Cosper has done a wonderful job with Children’s Programming.  Please let her know when you see her.

4th of July Parade:  Thanks to Anna, Geneva and Dani for making sure the library was represented.  Dani drove the ATV and SRP kids sat in the little trailer while older kids walked alongside and threw candy to the crowd.

Upcoming Programs:  

Music from Around the World with Lois LaFond, Weds. August 1, 10:30 – 11:15 am for kids 2- 5 and their parents and caregivers.

Aug. 1, 1:30 – 3:30 pm, Beginner’s Animation Workshop with Anna Cosper for elementary age kids, 6 – 11.  

Aug. 11, Saturday, Wild Wonderful Watershed, a celebration of North Beaver Creek for the entire family.   Creek Critters Puppet Show, Introduction to Water Sampling, Creek Clean-up in front of the library, and speakers about the watershed for adults and children.

August 16, 7 pm, Eldora! Transition of a Mining Town with author Jean Kindig and Dave Hallock.  

Collection and Technology

3M eBooks:  We will need to make a financial commitment of about $1600 in the 2013 Budget for eBook purchases in AspenCat.  We will drop OverDrive if all AspenCat libraries commit to financial support of 3M.

Collection Management:  Neli has completed a major weeding in time for the Friends of the Library Book Sale, July 28 and 29.

Computer Upgrade at Circ Desk/Envisionware/LPT Print Release was successful.

Building

Landscaping Progress:  David Gregg has landscaped the area around the library sign, planted the beds on the east side of building with low-water succulents and mulched the beds on the north side of the building and added decorative rocks.  We are waiting to see if two of the three aspen trees by the creek will come back.  If not, David will re-plant in the fall.  

HVAC System is up and running/cooling as of mid-July.  MTech installed a new control unit, the manufacturer replaced unit, $1000, at no charge.  We paid MTech for installation.

Front Door Repair:  The lock mechanism on the front door was loose.  Fransen Pittman sent a door specialist up and the door has been reinforced with additional metal strips and seems secure.

Front Door Automatic Opener:  Bid from Stanley Access, $4,240.00.  Needs NCL Board Approval.

Public Toilets:  I am still researching what kind of toilets to purchase as replacements.  

Gift from Don Stinton, John Stinton’s son from Walden ,CO.  Pine beetle-kill turned vase on display on book shelf across from Circulation Desk.  

NCL Foundation/Friends Annual Book Sale this coming weekend during Miner’s Days.  Big selection of books, audios and DVDs for sale in the Community Room.  

OLD BUSINESS

The installation of the automatic door opener was discussed.  The number and configuration of openers needed for the airlock doors at the front entrance was considered.  It was reported that the work would take one day and would not require library closure.  It was also reported that a battery operated opener was more reliable and required a less complicated installation than a wired opener.  Before approving Stanley Access’ initial bid, it was agreed that Gretchen would investigate the additional cost of solar powering for the openers.  Fransen Pittman contractors were also consulted; they estimated the openers would have a 10 year lifespan and did not recommend an extended warranty.
Drainage issues in the parking lot were revisited.  Fransen Pittman recommended installing a drainage pan.  Concerns were raised that snowplows might catch on the pan.  This solution would also require expensive gravel base replacement and annual regrading.  Three excavators will be sought for other suggestions and bids, accounting for the cost of materials and the continuing cost of semiannual regrading .   It will be made clear to the excavators that there should be no drainage into the creek. The construction should include the part of the parking lot shared with the church.  Separate from the bids for these aspects of construction, the cost of bumpers for parking spaces will be investigated.
Repairs to the north side of the building continue to be considered.  The current approach suggested by the original contractor is a heated French drain for ice prevention, heat pads on the roof to encourage drainage, and heat taping the gutter spouts.  The contractor does not believe current drainage problems should be considered a design flaw and does not offer a warranty on new work, for which the cost estimate is $21,000.  
NEW BUSINESS

It was reported that the Town needs to add a drainage ditch next to the road adjacent to the building.  A sidewalk that would prevent runoff from reaching the foundation was suggested as an alternative, which will be discussed at a future meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS

Lynda and Gail will meet with Gretchen concerning statistics before the next meeting.

As pertains to a new policy on tuition reimbursement for library staff attending library school, Emily will investigate graduate programs that do not require submitting Graduate Records Exam scores.

A Meeting Policy was reviewed.  It was determined that since a meeting policy was already included in the bylaws an additional policy was not necessary.  It was noted that the bylaws should include explicit mention that members of the public would be added to a distribution list for communication between Board members by request only.

A Petitions and Solicitations Policy was also reviewed.  It was determined that it should be checked against Colorado Libraries Law, which Gail will pursue.
Gail’s list of policies includes both a Collection Policy and a draft Collection Policy, which Gail will compare.  She will propose which of the two should be stricken at a future meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

Gail moved to adjourn at 9 pm.  Lynda seconded.  Unanimously approved.
